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This is my recommendation on disposition of the appeal filed by Kimberly Davitt 
on behalf of American Wildlands, The Ecology Center, Alliance for the Wild 
Rockies, and Inland Empire Public Lands Council protesting the Kootenai 
National Forest Supervisor's Record of Decision (ROD) for the Basin Creek 
Timber Sale. 
 
The Forest Supervisor's decision adopts Alternative 4 with modifications.  The 
decision will implement salvage harvest of 274 acres, yielding an estimated 4.2 
MMBF of timber.  Harvest will be accomplished by skyline and tractor logging, 
and approximately 130 acres will be reforested by hand planting.  Post harvest 
fuel treatment will include yarding, piling, and burning.  Riparian Habitat 
Conservation Areas will be established, approximately 17.6 miles of road will be 
inactivated, three to five moose ponds will be created, road restrictions will 
be implemented to meet grizzly bear recovery needs, and monitoring will be 
implemented to assure mitigation measures are accomplished. 
 
My review was conducted pursuant to, and in accordance with, 36 CFR 215.19 to 
ensure the analysis and decision are in compliance with applicable laws, 
regulations, policy, and orders.  The appeal record, including the Appellants' 
objections and recommended changes, has been thoroughly reviewed.   
 
SUMMARY  
 
The Appellants allege violations of the National Environmental Policy Act, the 
Administrative Procedures Act, the Endangered Species Act, and the National 
Forest Management Act. 
 
The Appellants request the ROD be withdrawn until an Environmental Impact 
Statement (EIS) is developed analyzing impacts to movement corridors and impacts 
of opening size on grizzly bears, offering an alternative adhering to Management 
Area 14 objectives, and disclosing cumulative effects of all actions on grizzly 
bears. 
 
An informal meeting was held, and agreement was reached to drop the appeal issue 
concerning Management Area 14 since the project is not within that area. 
Interested party comments were received from the Owens and Hurst Lumber Co., 
Inc. 
 
FINDINGS 
 
My recommendation is based upon the following evaluation: 
 
Clarity of the Decision and Rationale 
 
The decision document is thorough, clearly written and easily understood.  The 
process and reasons for reaching the decision are well explained and easy to 
follow in the ROD.  A summary of the decision is provided in the EIS as well. 
 
Mitigation and monitoring requirements are clearly identified in the ROD or 
referenced to the EIS.  The selected alternative incorporates several 



modifications to mitigate effects of the project. 
 
From a public "readability and comprehension" standpoint, the analysis and 
decision documents are very well organized and formatted.  The documents are 
readable both in use of language and content and also in the font size used. 
Also, the ROD contains an extensive glossary and a list of acronyms.  The maps 
in the ROD and the EIS are of high quality and very easy to read. 
 
I conclude that the decision is clearly stated and easy to follow. 
 
Purpose of the Proposal and Comprehension of Benefits 
 
The purpose and need for the action are clearly stated and consistent with the 
Forest Plan.  The no-action alternative, which was given full consideration, was 
rejected for failure to meet the purpose and need.  The benefits of the selected 
alternative are well stated and easy to understand. 
 
The thought process which the Responsible Official used to reach the 
decision is very clearly explained and easy to follow.  Public comments were 
seriously considered and utilized in framing the decision.  The relationship 
between the decision criteria and the selected alternative is well documented in 
the ROD.  The decision document references the EIS for alternatives considered 
but not given detailed review. 
 
I find the decision demonstrates and supports the need for, and the benefits of, 
the proposed action. 
 
Consistency with Policy, Direction, and Supporting Information 
 
The project furthers Forest Plan goals and is also supported by recent 
scientific studies, such as the Columbia River Basin Assessment. 
 
The proposed action is consistent with ecosystem management direction and serves 
as the basis for ecosystem enhancement.  The EIS clearly explains the historical 
relationships between the processes of fire, insects and disease.  The existing 
condition of the area would move further from the desired conditions under the 
no-action alternative. 
 
I conclude that the proposal is consistent with all legal and regulatory 
requirements as well as Forest Service policy. 
 
Effectiveness of Public Participation Activities and Use of Comments 
 
The efforts made by the Responsible Official and the interdisciplinary team to 
involve, inform, and communicate effectively with the public were exceptional. A 
public involvement strategy was utilized to ensure adequate outreach and 
communication about the project as it progressed from scoping to analysis and a 
decision.  There were extensive mailings, meetings, field trips and consultation 
activities that occurred and were clearly documented.  Content analysis was 
conducted on scoping comments as well as those submitted on the DEIS and the 
results were clearly organized and displayed in the decision documentation. 
 
Comments obtained from the initial and subsequent scoping activities were used 
in issue identification and development.  The analysis and incorporation of 
comments into the Responsible Official's final decision is obvious and clearly 
articulated.  In each case, one can track how and why the Responsible Official 
considered and accommodated issues in the project design.                 
 
The alternatives considered in detail reflect public comments and concerns. 
Comments were fully evaluated, considered and responded to in the response to 
comments section of the EIS.  Additionally, an extensive discussion of the 
relationship between environmental issues and public comments is included in the 
ROD. 
 



I conclude that the public involvement efforts on this project were 
outstanding. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
I recommend the Forest Supervisor's decision be affirmed and the Appellants' 
requested relief be denied.  
 
 
/s/ John T. Drake 
 
 
JOHN T. DRAKE          
Reviewing Officer 
Director, Recreation, Minerals, Lands, 
  Heritage and Wilderness 


